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Olympic Chapter No.539

                               National Sojourners

And

                Marvin Shields Camp of Heroes of  '76

Edwin C. Marion                                                                                                                                                                 P.O. Box 364

Secretary-Treasurer                                                                                                                                            Forks, WA 98331-03654

edwin028@centurytel.net                             http//wwwtelbyte.com/masons/sojourn/                                                      (360) 374-6777

                                                 MEETING SUMMARY

Wednesday

October 28, 2009

Our Grip – 'N – Grin portion of our meeting began a bit early tonight.  Meeting was scheduled  to start at 1800 hours, but people started arriving a little after 1700 hours.  Oh well,  just gave us a longer time to say “Hello” to all our friends we hadn't seen in a while.

We were informed that our president, Mike Moug, won't be at this meeting.  So, our 1st Vice President, Paul Carmean will be sitting in for Mike.

The first thing Brother Paul did was ask WB Bud Porter to do the “Toast to the Flag”, which WB Bud was more that happy to do.  WB Bud followed this with leading everyone in the Pledge Allegiance to our Flag.  As usual Bud, you did a fine job for an Old Retired  Navy Seal.   (I didn't even know that Seals were required to be able to read or write?).  A good job Bud.

Seems our Treasury is still solvent.  Of course, Bud Porter along with his wife Sue keep adding to the treasury with the proceeds of their raffle.  This is more fun than having to pay dues in some form or other.    We are open to any fund raising ideas, as long as it gets money in our treasury.   We don't need too much money, just enough to cover our expenses.  There is $3443.14 in our treasury, of which .$950.00 is reserved for Youth Leadership conference and $71.00 for JROTC certificates and medals.  This leaves $2422.14 for operational funds.  All bills against the Chapter have been paid, including the 365 fund.

WB Bud Porter asked how many brothers were not “Life Members”?  He was informed there were 8 members that have not purchased an MIP.  WB Bud then made a motion that the Chapter use $1600.00 of our funds to purchase MIP'S for those 8 brothers whom don't have an MIP.  This was seconded by VWB Darel Maxfield.  After the stipulation that the 8 brothers would be given the opportunity to repay the Chapter for the MIP, if no other way than paying dues directly to the Chapter was placed in the motion.   The motion carried.  So, brothers you will now have an MIP, and you may pay this back to the lodge in installments or not, it is your choice.  For the ones who have sent in your dues already, I will assume this will go to paying back for your MIP.  If you have any questions on this please feel free to contact me by phone, (360-374-6777) and I will explain it all to you. 

Our November meeting will be held on November 18, 2009 at 12 noon at the Paradise Restaurant in Sequim.  Our December meeting will be held on December 16, 2009 at the Paradise Restaurant at 1800 hours (6 PM).  We will be having our “White Elephant” gift exchange again at our December meeting.  Be sure you bring an inexpensive gift wrapped for you and your lady if she is with you, to the December meeting.

WB Bud and Sue Porter held their raffle raising $65.00 for our treasury.  Thanks Bud and Sue, what can we say.  You two keep us afloat financially providing us with the funds to make this one great Chapter.

There being nothing else to come before the Chapter, Brother Paul proceeded to close the Chapter according to the Order of Ceremonies, page 8. 

                        HERE IS THE LIST OF YOUR OFFICERS FOR 2009-2010

              OLYMPIC CHAPTER                           MARVIN G. SHIELDS CAMP

President-1st Sgt Morris E. “Mike” Moug        Commander------CPO Paul J. Carmean

360-385-4907      mecom@olypen.com           360-928-3358   pjcarmean@q.com
1st Vice President-CPO Br Paul J. Carmean     Chief of Staff--MR Darel E. Maxfield Sr

360-928-3358   pjcarmean@q.com                  360-374-9330  maynard@olynet.com
2nd Vice Pres.-–LCD Dr. John Richardson        A/C of Staff---GUNSGT C. Earl Riggs

360-385-3117   djohnone@cablespeed.com    360-380-4944  jarhead1949@netzero.com
3rd Vice Pres----Mr  Joe G. Anticevich             Off. Of Day---CPO Robert K. Clubb

360-432-4843   aen@olypen.com                    360-765-3419 robewrtclubb@hotmail.com

Chaplain--SGT Fredrick W. Johnson                Chaplain—SGT Fredrick W. Johnson

360-385-3130  fjohnson_30@q.com                 360-385-3130  fjohnson_30@q.com
Secretary--LTC Edwin C. “Ed” Marion             Adjutant--LTC Edwin C. “Ed” Marion

360-385-6777  Edwin028@centurytel.net         360-374-6777 Edwin028@centurytel.net
                               Deputy Area  and Regional Representative

                                                 LTC Wendell A. Dutt  

                                     253-565-5264  wadutt@comcast.net

________________________________________________________________________

                                                    NEXT MEETING

                                       December 16, 2009 at 1800 Hours

                                     At the Paradise Restaurant in Sequim

                          There will be a “White Elephant Exchange of Gifts

Remember, if you don't want to eat lunch or dinner at the restaurant, but want to attend the meetings, feel free to attend.  Just be sure you get to the Restaurant by 1245 Hours for a noon meeting and 1845 Hours for the evening meeting.  YOU DON'T HAVE TO ORDER ANYTHING, NOT EVEN COFFEE!!!!.

_______________________________________________________________________  

                                                   HAPPY BIRTHDAY

                                                 Edwin C. Marion  8th

                                                 Graham Kent   25th

Hope you have a Happy Birthday.  And Graham, Merry Christmas, hope you get both birthday and Christmas presents.  Ladies, let me know your day of birth, not the year, so I can add you to the birthday greetings.

_______________________________________________________________________

                                                         WISH LIST

1. An enclosed trailer for hauling our “Build the Flag” equipment and stuff I have

 trouble  hauling around in my pickup truck.

2. Awards chairman, which was suggested by David MacNeill.  This would be someone to take charge of overseeing our awards program.  Will you take it Dave?

3. More members with uniforms, both field and dress type.

                                                      BLUE LODGE NEWS

Installation of Officers for Blue Lodge has begun, with Mt. Olympus Officers, WB Paul Carmean being installed as Master on Saturday, October 31st.  Quilcene-Jeffersoin No. 107 held their installation on November 7th, with WB Robert Gunther as Master.  Sequim installation will be November 21st.   Port Angeles Installation will be on December 5th, and Port Townsend will be December 19th  

Brothers, I would like to hear from you in regards of the idea of this news letter I am trying to put out.  Let me know how you feel about it and is there anything you would like to see in the news letter?  Send me your thoughts by e-mail, edwin028@centurytel.net or call me anytime between 0930 to 2200 hours at 360-374-6777.  

